## KEOKUK COUNTY BOARD PROCEEDINGS MAY 31, 2022

The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Tuesday, May 31, 2022 in the Board Room of the Courthouse. Present were: Michael C. Hadley, Daryl Wood and Christy Bates, County Auditor. Fred Snakenberg was absent.

Wood moved, Hadley seconded to approve the agenda. All ayes and motion carried. Holly Van Voltenburg, SADC rep, was present.

Hadley moved, Wood seconded to approve the minutes of May 23, 2022 as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Met with Engineer McGuire regarding Keokuk County Highway Department as follows: State DOT has placed traffic counters on some roads within Keokuk County; road grinding is now on G32 with crack sealing to follow in 2-3 weeks and line painting thereafter; cross sections are being measured on 140 bridges; recent weed commissioner discussion discovered the individual must be a certified applicator and Keokuk County is to serve as a test site regarding frost boil application and individuals are coming on June 8<sup>th</sup> to discuss said project.

Wood moved, Hadley seconded approval of the Tipsy Travelers Class C-5-day liquor license application as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Hadley moved, Wood seconded acknowledgement of personnel report for Lavada Messerschmitt, Public Health Office Assistance, regarding wage change as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Wood moved, Hadley seconded acknowledgement of personnel report for Jacque Palmer, Public Health, Health Care Aid, regarding wage change as submitted. All ayes and motion carried.

Hadley moved, Wood seconded approval of Sigourney Area Development Corp. application for use of Keokuk County Courthouse grounds for July 16, 2022 Car Show as submitted. All ayes and motion carried. Holly Van Voltenburg, SADC rep was present.

Wood moved, Hadley seconded approval of Sigourney Area Development Corp application for use of Keokuk County Courthouse grounds for Farmer's Market each Wednesday evening from June to October, 2022 as submitted. All ayes and motion carried. Holly Van Voltenburg was present.

Wood moved, Hadley seconded approval of the Executive Summary Permit Renewal letter regarding Keokuk County Citizen Convenience Center as submitted. All ayes and motion carried. The DNR requires said letter to issue a permit renewal effective September 2, 2022 to September 2, 2025.

Various Board and Committee reports was held. Wood attended 1015 Transit, RPA and Technical Assistance Committee (TAC) meetings. Hadley attended Sieda, Board of Health and Area 15 meetings last week.

Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held. Wood met with Bill Tremmel regarding Courthouse water line relocation. Board consensus was to proceed on relocation. Hadley reminded the Cox Sanitation & Recycling monthly increase must be placed on the agenda for approval, although the contract is on a 3-year rotation that renews automatically unless one of the parties choose to terminate.

.

On vote and motion Hadley adjourned the meeting at 10:35 a.m.

The above and foregoing information is a summary of the minutes taken at the above indicated meeting. The full and complete set of minutes is available at the Keokuk County Auditor's Office and <a href="https://www.keokukcounty.iowa.gov">www.keokukcounty.iowa.gov</a>.